Oregon Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators

Executive Council Meeting

June 7, 2011
Chemeketa Community College, Salem, Oregon


MEMBERS PRESENT: Bert Logan (PCC), Karen Fobert (L&C), Donna Fulton (KCC), Kathy Campbell (Chemeketa CC), Sue Shogren (USA Funds), Ben Wessel (OSU), Patti Brady-Glassman (OSU), Nancy Hanscom (UofO), Michelle Holdway (UofO), Kim Pearson (Concorde), Kim Lamborn (WOU), Geoff Wullschlager (PSU), Theresa Schierman (George Fox), Robert Rodgers (US Bank)
 WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS: Bert introduced Josette Green, Executive Director of OSAC. 
Josette came to the EC meeting in place of Susan Deegan, providing an overview of the Legislative budget hearings. Josette indicated that “every legislator apologized for not being able to grant more funding for OOG.” The minimum budget for OOG is $99.6 million but may be increased to $103 million. There should be no change to current awards. ($46 million already awarded, 2nd year could be $57 million)
ASPIRE:  Grant funding could be available for ASPIRE. Positions funded by “General Fund” will be cut to one. And the one position may be funded through grant funds. (CACC “College Access College Grant”) Hoping to expand the program (ASPIRE) and the opportunities it provides to Oregon students. “ASPIRE is NOT going away. It will continue and there is hope to expand. We must all be committed to making college access available to all populations of students.” Josette

Bert initiated a discussion as to whether or not OASFAA could look to get involved in volunteer opportunities, hosting middle schoolers on our campuses, partnering with ASPIRE.

Senate Bill 242 creates the Higher Education Coordinating Commission which will coordinate postsecondary policy between the Oregon University System and community colleges in the state. 

Josette explained the part that is known as “Abolish OSAC” (in Sections 9‐16) as being more of a “restructuring”.
· *The bill changes the name of the Oregon Student Assistance Commission to the “Oregon Student Access Commission”. Emphasis is on “helping Oregonians access education”.
· It Abolishes the Office of Degree Authorization, now within OSAC, and transfers all duties, functions and powers to the Higher Education Coordinating Commission. (HECC) 
OUS (Oregon University System), OSAC – coordinating with HECC (Higher Education Coordinating Commission). Office of Degree Authorization reports to executive director of HECC. OUS will have less control from the Legislature.

Senate Bill 909 - Establishes Oregon Education Investment Board for purpose of ensuring that all public school students in Oregon reach education outcomes established for Oregon. Team comprised of private industry folks (NIKE) to develop the design and function. How best to identify students, projections, outcomes, etc.

OOG “For Profit” would create a fund where private donors can make contributions to fund OOG.   

House Bill 3471 provides the tuition assistance which will make higher education and a better future accessible for Oregon’s nearly 8,000 foster kids. OOG funds will be held back to provide for more foster youth after general OOG funds have been cut off to general student population. 

Josette indicated that there is a sense of genuine support from the Governor and Legislature. Legislators expect to see OSAC award OOG efficiently. She is making certain the staff is well trained and they fully understand the value of the service they provide and the data they process.

Dr. Vic Nunenkamp, coming from Roseburg, has recently been appointed as “Director of Scholarships and Access”. 

 She also made mention to the service Cathy Campbell and Donna Fulton provided serving on the OSAC Advisory Board.
Upcoming changes: The “online” scholarship application will be revamped. They are finding many students begin the application process but don’t complete it. Policies are begin evaluated and may need to be revised and/or redefined.


IT Improvements: Will redesign the website to reflect OSAC’s objective to be “true to their mission, providing the resources needed for students to have college access, providing mentoring for scholarships and grants for current and future students.” Josette

Bert requested a report on the increase of FAFSAS for 2011-12 broken down by sector. Patty Brady-Glassman suggested that OSAC could post data on website. Josette indicated that it could be done.

Apparently, OFAX – Oregon Financial Aid Exchange – Is a group that is trying to create a statewide financial aid data system.

Patty Brady-Glassman recommended that Bert “officially” call the meeting to order. Minutes of past meeting need to be approved.

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: Bert

AGENDA: No written agenda provided

1st Order of Business: Approval of minutes for February 

Motion to approve: Patty Brady Glassman, 2nd by Karen Fobert

March 29th Minutes: Correction: Meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.

Kim Pearson “moved to adjourn”, 2nd by Karen Fobert

Correct “Wasfaa” to “WASFAA”
Motion to approve minutes as corrected: Donna Fulton, 2nd by Patty Brady-Glassman

BUDGET REVIEW:
 Eliminated NASFAA and WASFAA travel budget for OASFAA President. Budget proposal is $100 less than previous year. (Income vs. expenses = O) Funds allocated to committees left up to discretion of committees. If they find they need more, OASFAA may be able to approve case by case budget adjustments.
Cathy Campbell suggested we encourage committees to ask members to carpool or request their institutions cover travel costs as a way of protecting the OASFAA budget. Cathy also voiced concern regarding projected numbers of attendees for FA 101. Concern echoed by Patti Brady Glassman regarding projected numbers for Summer Drive-In and Support Staff Workshop. Bert assured them that the projected number was based on former budgets. Patti mentioned that “venue” is important as some locations don’t charge.

Summer Drive – In: Chair: Chippi Bellow  

August – held at Clackamas Community College

Support Staff Workshop: Nancy Hanscom – Hopefully held at GFU – Portland Campus as they don’t charge.

Summer Drive-In: Discussion initiated by Cathy Campbell as to whether or not “Summer Drive-In” needed. There are many training opportunities offered through WASFAA, NASFAA, DOE webinars, etc. We may need to re-evaluate the necessity of putting our resources in duplicated services. Sue Shogren proposed using resources to enable more participants to attend the WASFAA Conference. Proposal to set registration deadline for Summer Drive-In. If we don’t make our projected registrants, we cancel. However, if we have a “fed” (representative from DOE) scheduled and confirmed we may not be able to cancel. It’s already June…we need to get information out right away. Chippee has met with Judy Saling about posting on website and sending mass email.
Bert mentioned Great Lakes as offering training opportunities on the list-serve. All the services can provide training. Robert Rogers believes Lenders/Vendors should NOT be allowed to use the OASFAA list-serve without paying a charge.

Mentoring: Sue Shogren: Budget request for “mentoring”…unsure as to what needs may be. Request to be able to submit budget proposal at a later time once needs/objectives for mentoring have been identified.
Motion to Approve 2011-12 Budget: Donna Fulton, 2nd Patti Brady-Glassman

11:30 - BREAK FOR LUNCH 
12:03 - Reconvened
2010-11 Treasure’s Report: Karen Fobert – Report that was dated 5/31 is last for the year. Tax return will be completed by Accountant.
Motion to accept report as presented: Kim Lamborn, 2nd – Donna Fulton
2011 Proposed Committee Chairs/Co-chairs: 
Annual Conference: Ryan West and Michelle Holdway  

Archives: Michelle Frei

Finaid 101/201 – Mike Johnson and Cathy Campbell 

Fund Development: Robert Rogers

Legislative: Geoff Wallschlager and Janet Turner

Membership: Stacy Englund

Mentoring: Sue Shogren

OSAC: Susan Deegan, Josette Green

Outreach: TBA

Site Selection: Patti Brady-Glassman

Strategic Planning: Donna Fulton

Summer Drive-In: Chippee Below and Darcie Iven

Support Staff: Nancy Hanscom and Dolores Pruitt
Technology: Ben Wessel and Judi Saling

Training: Leslie Limper

Vendor Liaison: Robert Rogers (John Blaine unconfirmed)

Motion to ratify “Committee Chairs” as proposed: Donna Fulton

                                                                               2nd Patti Brady-Glassman

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Annual Conference: Michelle Holdway

Michelle posed the question to EC as to whether we want to continue hosting the WASFAA president at OASFAA. It costs $500-$600 of conference budget funds. EC discussed the “value” of WASFAA presence at the conference. The OASFAA President reports to WASFAA and the WASFAA president reports to NASFAA. WASFAA is a strong association. It was concluded that our relationship with them is important as they speak for us on the national level. It was suggested that we ask the current WASFAA President, Kate Soltis, to come to our business meeting and maybe do a training session or general session for the conference.
Proposed Conference Committee Members:
Melinda Dunnick (Lane CC), Kelli Macha (Umpqua), Carlos Villarroel (Art Institute of Portland), Shamra Clark (Ford Family Foundation), Russell Seidelman (UofP), Stacie Englund (Pacific), Heather Hall Lewis (UofP), Theresa Schierman (George Fox)

Request for EC to approve Conference Committee: 

Motion to approve Conference Committee Members: Karen Fobert

                                                                                     2nd – Patti Brady-Glassman

Financial Aid 101/201: Cathy Campbell (Report submitted via email)

 Propose “Extreme Makeover” – What do people really need to know? Are we teaching them what they need? 

Discussion about concept of creating an FA 201 to run concurrently with FA 101. The consensus of EC is that combining them is a good idea. May get a better turn out if institutions would only have to pay one transportation cost. Need to consider weather conditions for those traveling over the mountains. Bert proposed that the committee should have the discretion to determine the curriculum. Needs Analysis is so important, it might be beneficial to provide more time for presentation than what has been allowed in the past.
Fund Development: Robert Rodgers (Report submitted via email)

Question asked as to whether or not EC wants a “co-chair” from a school to act as “co-chair”. Bert proposed asking someone from one of the proprietary schools that may have access to more funding. Patty Brady-Glassman suggested asking Nancy Hanscom (Volunteer Chair) to post request on list-serve for volunteer. Ben recommended contacting Judi Saling to see about sorting and updating volunteer list. Nancy will work with Robert in finding a co-chair.
Six venders sponsored the last conference. ECMC was the largest sponsor at $3000, but they were disappointed that some things they were promised didn’t happen. 


Robert proposed changing the tier structure to entice more sponsorship, having only 2 tiers; $1000 for table and nothing else, or $2000 for table and advertising in conference booklet or on OASFAA website. Advertising proposals would need to be reviewed by OASFAA EC or committee. Cathy Campbell proposed President –Elect and/or Past President could do the review of possible postings. ATEK only reviews grammar. Robert asked if we would want him to solicit possible advertising to support expenses of Summer Drive-In. Bert suggested maybe offering sponsors an opportunity (60 seconds) to introduce themselves.
Perhaps look at 3rd party servicers as possible sponsors. (i.e. Consultants that provide verification services, etc., like Kanoly Inst.)
Legislative Committee: Geoff Wullschlager (Report submitted via email)
Geoff requested list of OASFAA Volunteer List in order to solicit potential committee members. He and Janet will need access to volunteer list through OASFAA website. Ben will provide instructions on how committee chairs can access volunteer lists.
Geoff is trying to define the committee’s role and goals for the year. He is passionate about inspiring OASFAA and students to become more involved and informed as to the issues on the table and how funding for higher education is being addressed at the congressional level.

Cathy complimented Geoff and Janet for the detailed report they provided for the EC, listing all the Senate and House bills at the legislative level. Sue Shogren proposed that they coordinate what they would like to post on the list-serve vs. OASFAA Newsletter.

Membership: Stacy Englund (Report submitted via email)

Committee members: Kimberly Lamborn – 4 yr public, Russell Seidleman – 4 yr. private, Kim Pearson – Proprietory.

Motion to approve committee: Donna Fulton, 2nd Karen Fobert

Karen reminded EC that membership dues are coming in and may appear to inflate revenue.

*Bert will write a “Welcome Letter” to new OASFAA members, encouraging them to become involved in OASFAA to accompany the OASFAA brochure that is sent to new members.
Mentoring: Sue Shogren 

No official report. Sue is currently looking for co-chair. Soliciting information from different sources on how to move forward and what kind of services are needed.
Newsletter: Sue Shogren

Requesting VP’s to volunteer to provide column for newsletter related to their segments.

No spring newsletter, but has plans for July issue. Not enough submissions or articles to compile a newsletter for spring. Would like to increase collaboration among OASFAA committees, board members and membership in submitting news for newsletter and has plans to setup monthly conference calls to generate ideas for publication.

Proposed Committee: Patti Brady-Glassman, Bert Logan, Donna Fulton, Heather Hall Lewis, Mike Johnson, Robert Rodgers, Judy Saling.

Motion to approve committee: Karen Fobert, 2nd Donna Fulton

Outreach: Vacant

Summer Drive-In: Chippy not present

Patti mentioned that Leslie Limper had proposed working with Summer Drive-In “chair” in developing topics/sessions for Summer Drive-In. Bert will call Chippy to help coach her on how to move forward on coordinating it. Helen Faith has volunteered to be on Summer Drive-In committee.

Motion to approve committee: Patty Brady-Glassman, 2nd Kimberly Lamborn

Support Staff Workshop: Nancy Hanscom


Haven’t met yet as a committee. Theresa will send contact information for Janis Sanford (GFU) regarding securing Portland for Support Staff Workshop for early November. Budget is set at $1200. 

Technology: Ben

Plans to meet with Judy Saling in July. Evaluating ATEK and services they provide to see if they are really providing the best for the $$. A lot of information on site is hard to find or obsolete. Want to upgrade to make it more “user” friendly.

*Bert will send out new EC roster. Everyone needs to submit new photo for website. Ben will check with Judy to see if photos are still available from election ballot. If not, council members need to submit new photos. Bert proposed a deadline for photo submission be set.
Ben will continue to review other service providers and websites to see if we want to investigate options for OASFAA website, contacting tech chairs from other organizations to get ideas, suggestions for developing more effective website.

Cathy thinks ATEK doesn’t have a very good service reputation and encouraged Ben in his search for better options.

Training: Leslie Limper not present…no report submitted

Vendor Liaison: Robert Rodgers by default :0)

Robert will contact John Blaine to see if he would be willing to assume role as co-chair.

Archives: Michelle Frei not present…no report submitted
Donna indicated that Michelle and Ryan West (past chair) are working together.

Site Selection: Patti Brady-Glassman

Discussion about where is the best location for conference. Salishan seems to be willing to work very hard to keep the conference there. Conference evaluations were very favorable towards keeping the conference at Salishan. Distance didn’t seem to hinder attendees. Donna suggested asking for internet access “free of charge”. We may be able to request more services without the cost since the hotel industry has also been impacted by the cure=rent economy. Patti will work to book Salishan for 2013.
Strategic Plan: Donna Fulton

Proposal to create a “strategic plan” for OASFAA. WASFAA spent a lot of money to develop a strategic plan. Donna will investigate WASFAA and NASFAA plans to see what OASFAA may want to adopt.
Volunteer Coordinator: Nancy Hanscom

Nancy worked with Judy Saling to update volunteer forms on OASFAA website. (pdf and on-line forms) They have started the list of Committee Chairs and members to create a “master” list for future use. She was able to appoint chair for Summer Drive-In. Nancy will try to submit volunteer column for newsletter but is currently pretty strapped for time. Sue suggested posting OASFAA Brochure on website.
Proposal to set date for future EC Meetings: Patty Brady-Glassman indicated that EC typically meets 5 times a year. Also should keep time of meeting consistant.  Patti will reserve room and schedule lunch.  Bert: Send reminder notification for EC Meeting so Patti can confirm lunch order.
Next Meeting: Tuesday July 26th 9:30 – 3:00 @ Chemeketa Community. 
*Bert will give committee chairs the “option” to attend if it would benefit them.

Tuesday, October 11th- 9:30 – 3:00

Tusday, December 13th – 9:30 – 3:00

Final Meeting: 2012 OASFAA Conference 

OLD BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS:  Robert Rodgers suggested being cautious about allowing Great Lakes or other servicers to advertise training on our website. This will be brought up as “old business” for the next meeting.
Discussion: NASFAA: Do we want to entertain inviting NASFAA to provide training sessions at our conference? Cathy suggested it might be more beneficial to have them come to the WASFAA Conference in April. NAFAA has apparently offered this to enable them to have more presence with state organizations. Sue Shogren mentioned that the WASFAA Training Committee is partnering with NASFAA. Having NASFAA trainers could boost participation of members at conference.

Kim Pearson was asked to “encourage more involvement of proprietary school membership”.  Sessions tailored to the “prop” membership were offered at the last conference. Attendees seemed pleased that they were recognized and requested more.
Motion to adjourn: Donna Fulton, 2nd Kimberly Lamborn

Meeting adjourned @ 3:00 p.m.
